
OREGON PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION
(INTEROFFICE CORRESPONDENCE)

DATE: October 26, 2016

TO: File through Roger White-

FROM: Armando Fimbres

SUBJECT: Canby Telephone Association (Canby), Advice No 17/ADV 394:
Revises PUC Or. No. 3, Access Services Tariff, by introducing a new pricing

option for customers purchasing Ethernet Transport Sendce (ETS), and

reduces three (3) ET8 elements.

I have reviewed this filing and recommend that an acknowledgement letter be

sent. The filing was submitted on October 20, 2016, and will go into effect on
November 21, 2016.

This filing revises Canby's PUC Or. No 3, Access Services Tariff, Section 12.2.5.

Canby is introducing a new "Month to Month" (M2M) pricing option applicable
to the ETS Local Loop rate. The new pricing option will provide customers the

opportunity to purchase ETS without 3 Year or 5 Year Term commitments. In

addition, Canby is reducing the ETS Local Loop rates for the 3 Year Term 500
Mbps element, and both 3 Year and 5 Year Term 1 Gig elements.

A thirty-day notice was provided as required for a revision of tariff rates under

ORS 759.190. This filing will not cause the withdrawal of service, or a conflict
with other schedules.
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